
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

25 April, 2017 

 

 

To:  Secretary to Cabinet and Head of Civil Service, Prime Minister’s Office 

 

Private Notice Question 

I have to inform you that the Honourable Leader of the Opposition, Mr Charles Gaëtan 

Xavier Luc Duval, GCSK, F.C.A., MP, has given notice of the following Private Notice 

Question which he proposes to put to the Honourable Prime Minister, Minister of Home 

Affairs, External Communication and National Development Unit, Minister of Finance and 

Economic Development at the sitting to be held today, Tuesday 25 April 2017 at  

11.30 a.m. 

 

To ask the Honourable Prime Minister, Minister of Home Affairs, External 

Communication and National Development Unit, Minister of Finance and 

Economic Development – 

 

Whether, in regard to the takeover of the Apollo Bramwell Hospital, he will – 

(a) for the benefit of the House, obtain from the NIC Health Care Ltd., 

information as to the – 

(i)  gross and  net proceeds from the  disposal thereof after deduction of 

 all costs accrued since April 2015 to date; 

(ii) reasons for the aborted sale thereof to Omega Ark Limited; 

(iii) name of the Notary Public whose services were retained for the 

disposal thereof, indicating the fees payable thereto; and 

(iv) value ascribed thereto in their books; and 

(b) state if he will consider appointing a Commission of Inquiry to look into the 

whole matter? 

 

 

      Bibi Safeena Lotun (Mrs) 

    Clerk of the National Assembly 


